
 

         

                   

Dear Parents, 

 

Standlake Parish Council, the School and Police are extremely concerned about road safety within 

Standlake.  One of our Parish Councillors is currently leading a project working with Oxfordshire 

County Council and the Police to investigate what traffic calming measures can be introduced.  It is 

felt it is only a matter of time before there is a serious accident or injury caused.  Monitoring currently 

taking place shows that over 50% of traffic in the village is exceeding the speed limit and there has 

also been a recording of one vehicle reaching 70mph on The Downs. 

 

In the interim we can all do our bit to help reduce the risk.  Please drive and park with consideration 

for others and observe the 20mph limit when the school warning lights are on.  When visiting the 

school or collecting and dropping off pupils, please use the public car park by the Church to avoid 

parking on the bends by the school where visibility is restricted.  Please remember people need access 

to their driveways or estate junctions in this area so parking on the road increases the risk of an 

accident or injury. 

 

As we are approaching winter with dark mornings and evenings it is even more important to reduce 

the dangers in any way possible to help keep everyone safe, avoid accidents and injury. 

Thanking you in advance for your co-operation. 

 

Brian Parnham   Andrew Denham     Dayne Maddock 
Chair of Parish Council  Headteacher, Standlake Primary                PCSO, Thames Valley Police 

  


